ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Website: www.allsaintshassop.org Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com **Sacrament of Reconciliation:** Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 8th January 2017

Saturday	7 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	Epiphany of the Lord	
Sunday	8 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Mary F Greensmith RIP (K H)	(End of Christmastide)	
Monday	9 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Nan & Paddy Walsh RIP	The Baptism of the Lord	
Tuesday	10 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Deacon John RIP (E H)	Feria	
Wednesday	11^{th}	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	NO MORNING SERVICE	Feria	
Thursday	12 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention (S)	ST Aelred of Rievaulx	
Friday	13 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Foundation Mass (H D)	St Hilary	
Saturday	14 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	2 nd Sunday	
Sunday	15 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Ornella Allsop (1 st Anniv. MCA)	of Ordinary Time	

Ministries 14 th /15 th Jan	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	J. Bermingham, V. Dooley	B. Cain	K. Howard	M. Trend
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	M. Etchells, R. Blankenstein	A. Shimwell, J. Hespe	D. Jewitt, V. Hope	
Counters	8 th Jan: ⁻	TMM 15 ^t	th Jan: NMT	

'For today you have revealed the mystery of our salvation in Christ – as a light for the nations when he appeared in our human nature and you made us by the glory of his immortal nature. '[Epiphany Preface]

This Sunday the children go to parish rooms with the Catechists after the opening hymn and return at Offertory. Please encourage the children to go to the parish rooms and join in with the other children. The church cribs + decorations all come down this weekend! Have a lovely time.

Next week Fr James Earley arrives in the parish to be our Parochial Administrator whilst Fr Hugh is absent. The daily Mass for this first week will be celebrated only in Hassop at the usual times until Fr James gets familiar with our workings. As Fr Hugh mentioned at New Year, attendance at our daily Mass is far from brilliant. Of course, there may be many reasons for this BUT some of us could make that extra effort.

Diary of the Month

11th Funeral Mass for Patrick Melia at 10.00am in St Francis of Assisi Crosspool, S10 5SD.

25th A Liturgy Committee is planned for 7.00pm in the presbytery c/o Tim Kilbride and committee members.

Nicolette Freeman has very kindly stepped forward to help with the parish newsletter preparations. Juliet Peel and Fr Hugh usually prepare this but they depend on the flow of information from various sources so, please, help Juliet & Nicolette by giving them information of local or diocesan events.

First Communions will be planned for later in the year - maybe in September. There will a period of preparation for young parishioners concerned but, also, for their parents as well. On the day of Baptism one of the prayers said over the father of the child says, 'May you be the best of teachers in the ways of faith and love...' Our young parishioners need to be accompanied with *commitment*.

Nottingham Diocese is again organising the Bishop's Certificate in Catechesis – a course our Parish Catechists did in the past. The course begins on 4th February and takes place in Newark. The parish will help with any expenses incurred and more information can be found on the Diocesan website. Please look there.

Jenny Paxman has sent her warm greetings to the parish community and says again how much she loved living in our parish family. We still miss Jenny because she was so helpful to us in choir and sacristy.

Parish financial support: Many thanks to all who support our parish generously and regularly. There are various avenues of maintaining your parish support one of which is through our Gift Aid arrangements. There are weekly boxes available for new participants. For the parish to benefit from a tax claim you will have to complete the diocesan form which is available. Lise Elliot will help you if you have any questions to ask. If you use a white envelope and are happy to switch to a regular weekly envelope, this might help us when we submit another claim for the loose plate offerings. Again, to all who share this responsibility for the upkeep of our parish, thank you.

There is a Vocations Weekend being organised in London by the FCJ Sisters (Faithful Companions of Jesus). Posters giving further information on the notice boards in both churches. Don't be afraid to encourage young-ish people to look at the posters. They might be surprised and you might even be surprised as well.

This weekend the parish 100 Club takes place: we are very close to the magic 100 number but not quite there. A few people did not renew and or have forgotten to renew in spite of many reminders and it becomes embarrassing to the organisers when they have to send many reminders.

Sick and Housebound: Bernard Charnley, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson. We also remember the many not mentioned here.

Anniversaries: We pray this week especially for Andrew Dathan and Nora Kennedy.

May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £167.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £67.30 Hassop: £87.88 Total £322.18 New Year Collection for Pax Christi £174.40. Thank you for this generous support. Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!